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Jefferson PTO Minutes – January 12, 2015
President Brady Bargman called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.  12 people were in attendance.

Introductions

Secretary’s Report – Gina Nordeen

· December minutes were reviewed and approved with no changes.
January Treasurer’s Report –Kim Reininger gave the treasurer’s report as Peggy Pagano was not in attendance.
	Date
	Beginning Balance
	Cash In
	Cash Out
	Ending Balance

	Dec 8, 2014 - Jan. 12, 2015
	28,283.47
	1,978.00
	10,469.31
	19,789.16


* Cash in was from Winter Dance
* Cash out was to Butterbraids, Winter Dance Expenses and teacher reimbursements
* Taxes have been brought in and we have filed for an extension to ensure we meet the deadline.
* $3 variance for fees

Funding Requests 

Old Requests

· CD Disc drives – request was approved last month
New Requests 
· Rachel Peterson – request will be treated as a reimbursement for from Special Ed $100 Budget line.  $37.24 for mental health materials to be used in training/education of teachers about Mental Health.   
Principal’s Report – Mark Hansen

· Thank for to those that helped with the butterbraids, dances and special thanks for the snowman costume. 
· Continued ENVoY training this month being provided to teachers.
· Mark sent a survey to staff for requests for 3 possible items:

· Request for 10 rugs for room.  5 for 1st grade, 5 for 2nd grade for a total of $3904.  Currently the district does not allow any to be used for upper grades, and Kindergarten already has them.  
· Lamp request – currently 23 requests - $3500.  The number may still change based on any additional responses.  
· Document Cameras - $525 per camera and the request is for 18 - $9450

· OLPA Testing upcoming.  This is the practice MCA test, practice state test.  
Event Updates

Previous Events

· Winter Dance 
· Not a huge fundraiser, but it had a very good turn-out for a first year event.  Total profit was 424.90.
· High School volunteers were extremely valuable.  The number of volunteers was very helpful.  

· Food drive had less food than in previous years, but we had a lot less expired products.  
· Need to make sure the instructions for who should move the food where before sort is clear next year.  

· Staff would appreciate help moving the donations to central spot due to weight.

· Butterbraids 

· Pickup went well.  Couple of phone calls needed for last few.
· Continues to be a significant fundraiser.  

Upcoming Events
· Movie Night – Lego Movie on Friday 1/16
· I Love to Read Night will go forward on Feb. 10.  
Volunteer Report

· 286 volunteers paperwork – 210 active at least 1 hr. 

· 1980.75 hours as of 1/11.

· Completed – 2 field trips, dance, butterbraid pickup, core weekly volunteers, 

· Upcoming projects 

· Movie night

· Challenge reading – 10 weeks every Thursday after school in the flex area.

· Skill builders – 1 volunteer for every classroom.

· I love to read month – Blaine youth service coordinator – we have HS Student come in to read aloud

· I love to read night

Open Forum
· Kindergarten teachers asked if there is a list of movies to select from for Movie Night.  Brady said that in the past we have just selected from what is available at the time, and verify that it is appropriate.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:39 pm. 
Respectfully submitted by Melissa Persaud
